
 

 

 

   

   BISHOP LOVEDAY CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER T6-4 22-23  

 

 

Be kind, be honest and have courage to live 'life in all its fullness' (John 10:10) 
 

 
Friday 30th June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We had our year 6 production this week and wow, what amazing talent we have! The 

year 6 children did incredibly, and I absolutely loved watching it. A huge, huge thank 

you to Mrs Ashe, Mrs Warner, Mr Whitehead, Mrs Penniston and Miss Shilling. The 

staff have worked tirelessly to rehearse, bought props, made props and stayed late 

on two occasions. Thank you also to FOBLS who bought the script and licence for us - 

without this support, events like this cannot go ahead.  

Tonight, we have our Fete - a huge thank you to all of our staff and volunteers who 

have made this event happen. We really appreciate it. A special mention has to go to 

Gill Robson and Steph Roberts, who have organised the event, thank you.  

Reports were due to go out on Friday 7th July but because we have some classes 

closed because of strikes, we have moved this to Monday 10th July.  

The children have their move up morning on Monday 10th July. We have had lots of 

parents asking for class lists to arrange play dates and support with building new friendship. The office will be sending 

out new class lists (with first names and initials of surnames only) early next week.   

Today we said goodbye to Mrs Upton in the office and Mrs Robson in year 2. During Mrs Upton's time at Bishop 

Loveday, she has supported pupils, parents and staff with the logistics of school life. Mrs Robson has been so 

supportive of our school community and has supported in various classrooms during her time with us. We will miss 

them both but wish them lots of luck for their next roles. 

Further Goodbyes 

We will be saying goodbye to Mrs Penniston, who retires at the end of this academic year. She has been a huge part 

of our BLS family for her last 19 years and has supported many, many children during their time here, most recently 

those in Year 6. Mrs Penniston also has personal links to BLS - her father, Henry Blencowe, was one of our chairs of 

governors and the year 6 block is named after him. We will miss her terribly but know she will pop back in to help 

with key events throughout the year.  

We have been very lucky to have Miss Shilling - a qualified teacher - be part of our year 6 team this year. She is now 

ready to fly the nest and has accepted her first teaching post at a primary school near Bicester. We wish her lots of 

luck for her next exciting adventure and would like to thank her for her all of her work.  

 

Mrs Gardner will be leaving, not only BLS, but the WMAT at the end of this year. Her contributions to sport have been 

nothing short of outstanding and she has been pivotal in the school receiving numerous accolades including school 
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sport 'Gold' awards. Mrs Gardner prides herself on the importance of inclusive sport for all and we are so pleased 

that, through her hard work and dedication, children at BLS have had the opportunity to attend local festivals, 

develop leadership skills training and even compete at county level.  Mr Whithead will be taken over PE at school next 

year and has been working closely with Mrs Gardner to ensure a smooth transition.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs Dee Loader 

Head of School 

Bishop-Loveday CE Primary School 

Important Dates: 

JUNE 2023 
 

Friday 30th June (All) BLS and Bodicote Church Fete 

JULY 2023 
 

Monday 10th July (All) MOVE UP MONDAY 

Monday 3rd to Thursday 6th 

July 

(Year 6) BGN Transition Days 

Monday 3rd & Tuesday 4th July (Year 6) Wykham Park Transition Days 

Tuesday 4th & Wednesday 5th 

July 

(Year 6) NOA Transition Days 

Monday 10th & Tuesday 11th 

July 

(Year 6) Warriner Transition Days 

Friday 7th July (Year 6) Leavers Fest 

Friday 14th July  (All) SPORTS DAY 

Thursday 20th July (Year 6) Leavers Assembly @ 2pm.  

(Two parents/carers welcome per child due to space) 

Thursday 20th July END OF TERM - 3.15pm  

(Homework Club and WAC will continue as normal) 

Friday 21st July INSET DAY – No children in school 

Monday 24th July – Monday 6th 

September 

SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 24th – Friday 28th July (All) Summer Club – more details below 

Monday 31st – Friday 4th 

August 

(All) Summer Club – more details below 

SEPTEMBER 2023 
 

Tuesday 5th September  TERM 1 BEGINS - 8.55AM  

 



  
 

 

 

Sports: 

On Thursday 13th July we will be running a transition festival for the EYFS pupils to work alongside the year 1 pupils. 

This will be in the form of a Multi Skills festival of sports activities led by our year 5 & 6 leaders. We are very excited to 

be running this with the support of NOSSP and hope it will help the children get to know each other in readiness for 

September. It will take place during the morning, and we would like your EYs and year 1 child to wear their House T-

shirt for the event. Please see below a reminder of the colours required: 

Ice – White,  Fire – Red, Forests – Green, Oceans – Blue, Sun – Yellow, Waterfalls - Purple. 

Year 3 multi skills festival A group of year 3 pupils had a wonderful morning at BGN, taking part in a multi skills 

festival. We were joined by children from: St Josephs, St John's, Orchard Fields & St Mary's schools and year 6 Leaders 

from St Joesph's & Bishop Loveday, supported by year 7 pupils, led every activity. 

There were smiles all round as we all took part in: archery, parachute games, sprinting, tennis relays, tag games, team 

building and howler throws. 

Well done everyone who took part, with a special mention to: William B, Darcy L, Chester J & Fleur G-S who received a 

certificate for demonstrating wonderful teamwork. Well done to all who showed courage when trying a new activity 

or leadership for the first time. 

 

Netball Afterschool Club:  Well done everyone who took part in the afterschool Netball Club.  Elissa has awarded 

certificates to Isla C, Imogen M, Sophia M, Rebecca C, Imogen B, Oki T-O, Niamh H, Daisy E for participating in the BLS 

Netball Club and has awarded Issy W ‘Player of the Season’ and Safaa K for ‘Most Improved Player’ – Congratulations! 

This week saw the first two of the Dynamos Cricket County Finals. Our year 6 boys team and our year 5 & 6 girls team 

travelled to Stratfield Brake in Kidlington to compete against the other top schools in Oxfordshire. There were 7 girls 

teams which initially played in two round robin groups. We qualified for the next round after winning our group. The 

girls made it to the final where they played against Dr Radcliffe's school. After a really close game, Dr Rad's finsihed as 

victors with BLS finishing in 2nd place overall - congratulations girls you made us so proud! 

The boys started in a round robin group of 4 teams - moving through to the next round where they played Hill View - 

which they narrowly lost. After playing Queen Emma's school, our year 6 boys team finished 6th overall out of 13 

school teams. The boys demonstrated great teamwork and courage with a couple of them playing through injuries! 

Well done boys, you really played as a great team! 

All our players received certificates and wrist bands to recognise their achievements. 

A huge thank you must go to Mrs Watmore, who not only gave up her day to manage the girls team but drove some 

of our some of them to enable us to take both teams.  



  
 

 

 

Swimming Lessons Congratulations to the following for achieving your School Swimming Distance Awards 

this week…   

 

5m – Ethan M 
 

 

 

Our exciting week of learning: 

Early Years have had an amazing week this week.  On Monday we watched the Year 6 play and met our new Year 1 

teachers.  The second group of children went to the Oxford Science Centre and had an amazing time.  We have 

planted beans and peas and are waiting for them to grow and completed some amazing writing about what is at the 

top of our magic beanstalks. 

Year 1 children have really enjoyed writing their own stories about meeting the lady from The Clocktower. They have 

also had a lot of fun linking PE, Geography and Maths together following and giving directions on maps, grids and on 

the field. 

Year 2 have been writing letters, imagining that they are Mary Anning and explaining to their friend what they have 

discovered in the sandy beaches and dangerous cliffs of Lyme Regis. In maths we have started learning about statistics 

and learned about how information can be organised in different types of tables. In geography, the children have 

been learning the names of the seas and oceans and identifying the features of the seaside.  

Year 3 have had a great week this week. We had a wonderful day on Tuesday, where the children all engaged really 

well with our Humanities Day. In Art, they all made beautiful clay pots, to replicate those used in Anglo-Saxon and 

Viking eras, in the Humanities session, children all engaged really well with learning comparing how farming has 

developed over time and the children all loved their visit to Warriner Farm! They saw lots of animals, machinery, and 

listened to staff talking about the running of a modern farm. A big Thank You to everyone who supported the children 

to enjoy this wonderful day, with some great learning experiences.  



  
 

 

 

Year 4 have been thinking about how we can reduce our use of single-use plastics and created leaflets using Purple 

Mash. 

Y     Year 5 have written persuasive letters based on their class read 'Cosmic'. In PE, they have continued to build on their 

athletic skills and learnt the shotput technique. They have also demonstrated their Earth and Space knowledge by 

participating in a quiz.  

Year 6 have put on two fantastic performances of their summer production, "Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies" this 

week to their parents and carers. They were true superstars and entertained their audiences brilliantly. The Year 6 

team are super proud of them all!  

 

Our BLS learning star for Year 6 will be the whole of Year 6 for being incredible in their 4 wonderful performances of 

Robin Hood and the Sherwood Hoodies.  

This week we have been showcasing the talents of our wonderful Year 6 team and developing our entrepreneurial 

skills as we get ready to launch the last bit of our ‘grow a fiver challenge’ and open our pop up business at the fete.   

KSI Construction Club:  The children at construction club made some fantastic creations which they loved to show one 

another. 

 

 

  



  
 

 

House Points: 

This week’s winners are…. FIRE 

 

 
 

Brilliant Learning Star Award Winners… 

 

 

 

  



  
 

 

FoBLS Important Dates: 

 

Every Friday in June and 

July  

Freeze Pop Fridays 

Monday 25th September Rags 2 Riches bag drop off day – please leave in Reception 

Sunday 3rd December Winter Fair 

Please contact FoBLS at fobls@outlook.com if you can help.  F❤️BLS 

 

Awards: 

 
Isla M (2SC) has received a certificate for completing Stage 3 at Learn to Swim, you can try to scull head-first for 5 
metres at Stage 4. 
 
Abigail C (2SC) has received a certificate for Special Commendation for Most Improved Student Last Term from the 
Francis Hammond Theatre Schools. 
 
Jack S (2SC) has received a certificate for completing Stage 1 at Learn to Swim, you can try and jump into the pool in 
Stage 2. 
 
Hope R (3DC) has received a certificate for taking part in the Banbury Harriers Under 9 June 23 Quadkids scoring 103 
points. 
 
Isabelle S (3LH) has received a certificate for completing Stage 1 at Learn to Swim, you can try and jump into the pool 
in Stage 2. 
 
Isla C (4CS) has received an award for Grade I Ballet with Merit from the Sharon Green Academy of Theatre and 
Dance. 
  
Imogen B (4RS) has received a certificate and medal for Passed with Merit IDTA Level 1 Award in Graded Examination 
in Dance – Grade 1 Ballet 
 
Poppy D (5JM) has received a certificate and medal for Passed with Merit IDTA Level 1 Award in Graded Examination 
in Dance – Grade 1 Tap Dance 
 
Felicity N (2SC) has worked so hard to achieve this Rock Stars award: 

mailto:fobls@outlook.com


  
 

 

 
 
 

HUGE CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU ALL, YOU ARE AMAZING!!   

 

Other News:   

Please look out for Amy, Marnie’s Mum (3DC) at the Fete today if you would like 
to donate to Joanna Witwicki (nee Shaw) from Kingsfield retirement collection – 
many thanks. 



  
 

 



  
 

 



  
 

 

  

  



  
 

 

 

Dynamos Cricket sessions that Chance To Shine in association with 

Oxfordshire Cricket Board are running this summer for young people 

with physical and learning disabilities.  

When: Wednesday 26th July - Wednesday 30th August 

Time: 18:00 - 19:00 

Where: Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club, OX26 1TH 

Age: 6 - 12 year olds 

Cost: £15 

More information and how to sign up: https://ecb.clubspark.uk/Dynamos/BookCourse/6e60c2c2-b610-419b-8157-

24135729cda3 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecb.clubspark.uk%2FDynamos%2FBookCourse%2F6e60c2c2-b610-419b-8157-24135729cda3&data=05%7C01%7Cl.upton%40bishop-loveday.oxon.sch.uk%7C369f8176323d4db493bd08db6c243d83%7Cdafa7e1b46d4442eb8706ef49020559d%7C0%7C0%7C638222675129455053%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BmYsXJ%2FD%2BsS6bOwnFsHEk1g6ooI2gyAS0MyNqsTS1UY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecb.clubspark.uk%2FDynamos%2FBookCourse%2F6e60c2c2-b610-419b-8157-24135729cda3&data=05%7C01%7Cl.upton%40bishop-loveday.oxon.sch.uk%7C369f8176323d4db493bd08db6c243d83%7Cdafa7e1b46d4442eb8706ef49020559d%7C0%7C0%7C638222675129455053%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BmYsXJ%2FD%2BsS6bOwnFsHEk1g6ooI2gyAS0MyNqsTS1UY%3D&reserved=0
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